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Coalition of Ohio Land Trusts




October 30, 2015 

Dear Friend of Ohio Land Trusts,


We write to invite you to join or renew your membership for the Coalition of Ohio Land Trusts (COLT) 2015/2016 year.  COLT was organized in 2004 to help serve the state’s land trusts by providing a centralized source of information, a shared network of resources and experts, and statewide meetings for professional development, education, and training.  COLT is managed and led by a volunteer Steering Committee, who are uncompensated financially and give their time to help advance and address the needs of Ohio land trusts.  


I will serve as Chair of the Steering Committee through June 2016.  In that role, I convene monthly conference calls to discuss current policy issues, and to decide how and where to weigh in on important issues.  Jenny Randolph, in our office, manages our website and Facebook page and is always looking for new stories and photos to post.  If you haven’t looked at the website or Facebook page lately, please do so. Go to www.ohiolandtrusts.org/ and www.facebook.com/OhioLandTrusts.


Check out the stories page – perhaps you’ll find one that’s helpful for you to use to tell about why or how families preserve their land.

2014-2015 Accomplishments:

This has been a year full of changes in government funding sources and negotiations with funders regarding conservation easement language.  An improved easement template for Clean Ohio Open Space resulted and is now in use.  Also COLT was key to another language amendment in regard to the federal Agricultural Conservation Easement Program, clearing the way for Ohio Land Trusts to use $2.7 million from the farm bill toward agricultural easements awarded in 2015. 


COLT sponsored a statewide meeting in November 2014 where over 70 land trust board members, staff, and volunteers attended to learn the latest about board development, the challenges of oil pipeline constructions, and fundraising skills. 


COLT is now working with the Clean Ohio Coalition to get funding for Clean Ohio’s trails, Open Space, and Agricultural Preservation programs in Ohio’s Capital Bill for 2015/2016.  There will be much to track this winter and spring and we are hoping to partner to publicize Clean Ohio with a 15 year birthday event, celebrating the program’s tremendous success.

Renew Your Membership or Become a New Member!

Memberships help support all of these activities, services, and resources.  We ask that you renew your membership or become a new member as we kick-off our annual membership campaign for 2015/2016.  Membership fees are unchanged from last year. Your membership helps underwrite the costs of our annual meeting, website subscription/maintenance fees, mailings and misc. costs.  


Funds are not used to support or hire administrative staff.  Western Reserve Land Conservancy has generously volunteered to continue to provide minimal administrative support and the organizations represented on the COLT steering committee will continue to provide in-kind support and staff involvement.  


Membership fees are structured at the organizational or individual levels.  Members receive advanced information and a reduced registration fee for statewide meetings.  Organizations are not limited as to the number of employees or board members registering for our meetings to secure the member registration fee.         

Please complete and return the membership form with your membership dues.


Also, if you haven’t already registered for COLT’s Fall Meeting, please do so.  It will be held again at the Blacklick Woods Golf Course Banquet Room, Columbus Metroparks from 10:00 a.m.- 3:00 p.m.   Go to https://www.wrlandconservancy.org/event/colt2015/ to register or download the mail-in registration form.

All members of the Steering Committee are available to provide additional information or answer questions.  Our contact information is below.   Thank you for your support in helping to continue the good work that the Coalition of Ohio Land Trusts is leading in our state!  It is so important for land trusts to move Ohio forward on land preservation.   

Sincerely, 

Coalition of Ohio Land Trusts Steering Committee

Krista Magaw, Tecumseh Land Trust, Chair (krista@tecumsehlandtrust.org; 937-767-9490)

Ross LeBold, The Nature Conservancy (rlebold@TNC.ORG)

Jonathan Ferbrache, Fairfield County S&WCD (jonathan.ferbrache@fairfieldswcd.org)

Steve Goodwin, Appalachia Ohio Alliance (swgoodwin@earthlink.net)

Don Hollister, Community Solutions (dhollister7@gmail.com)

Kim Kimlin, Trust for Public Land (Kim.Kimlin@tpl.org)

Rob Krain, Black Swamp Conservancy (director@blackswamp.org)

Joy Mulinex, Western Reserve Land Conservancy (jmulinex@wrlandconservancy.org)

Carolyn Waldron, Land Trust Alliance (cwaldron@lta.org)

http://www.ohiolandtrusts.org/
https://www.facebook.com/OhioLandTrusts
